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Alan McAnelly, Hamilton, TX

From The Desk Of The

ADSBSADSBSADSBSADSBSADSBS
PresidentPresidentPresidentPresidentPresident

I’m heading to Sedalia for our
National Sale, and I’m looking forward
to visiting with good friends.  Everyone
from stud producers to commercial lamb

producers are selling everything they
have produced at a good price, so we
have much to be thankful for.

The Dorper and White Dorper are a
natural for the commercial sheep
producers geared for selling 70-80 pound
lambs off grass.  No other breeds of
sheep are being talked about for the
commercial market like ours!  We are
seeing more and more commercial
producers showing up at our stud ram
shows and sales, looking, asking
questions and buying.  Our shows and
sales, and big and little stock shows are
a good place to show and educate new
producers.  A large number of sheep at
these events are being bought by
commercial producers.

I think a large part of our great
Society’s future is through new regional
club development.  Daniel Rivers from
Tennessee is starting a club in the mid-
South region, with its first meeting in
conjunction with the Southern States
Dorper Show & Sale in July. Local clubs
can make a major impact in an area in so
many ways.

Local clubs can promote youth
involvement in county stock shows and
fairs. I would like to see local 4-H and
FFA members show Dorper and White
Dorper ewe lambs in their local shows.
The local clubs and national Society can
provide seed money and prizes to make
these events happen.  This touches a
huge market that our national futurity
does not reach.

If we all get behind a bad idea we
can make it successful, but if we don’t
get behind a good idea it is sure to fail!

I am wanting the Society members
to think of ways we can get more youth
involved.  Our Society and local clubs
are the key to make this happen. An
aggressive group of local club Presidents
and an aggressive national President can
change our Society from a Mom & Pop
operation to a major enterprise!  We have
an Executive Secretary in Doug, who
has the skills and ability to carry out
anything we dream up!
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Douglas P. Gillespie, Weston, MA

   I’m just getting back home from
our highly successful 2010 National
Dorper Sale at the Midwest Stud Ram
Sale in Sedalia, MO.  It was a great
opportunity to visit with ADSBS
members from throughout the US.  The
sale went very well with about a $777
average on 140 head.  Broadmead Farms
of Oregon won the Best Consignment
Award for the seventh straight year!
They won Champion White Dorper Ram,
Champion & Reserve White Dorper
Ewes, Reserve Champion Dorper Ram

From The Desk Of The

ExExExExExecutiveecutiveecutiveecutiveecutive
SecretarSecretarSecretarSecretarSecretaryyyyy

& Ewe.  Riverwood Farms of Ohio won
Champion Dorper Ram & Ewe, and
Reserve White Dorper Ram.

   One of the exciting facets of our
2010 sale season has been the growth in
our national youth futurity.  Last year,
three junior members and four lambs
earned points in the futurity program.
So far this year, 57 ewe lambs have been
futurity nominated by breeders! I’m
hopeful that a couple dozen have been
purchased by juniors who will compete
in the futurity.  Three sales remain where
futurity lambs may be purchased: West
Coast Production Sale, July 24 in
California; Southern States Dorper Sale,
July 24 in Tennessee; and Texas Hill
Country Dorper Sale, September 18 in
Texas.

Congratulations are in order for Will
Smith of Texas and Sara Toal of
Louisiana, who won the Senior and
Junior showmanship contests in Sedalia.
Our juniors are doing a great job, and
the program continues to grow.

One of the most exciting discussions
to come out of Sedalia is news that three
regional Dorper clubs may be forming.
David Redwine and Daniel Rivers are
spearheading an effort to form a Mid-
South Dorper Club to involve breeders
in Tennessee, Virginia, Southern
Kentucky and areas adjacent to those
states.  Warren Cude is looking to form
a West Texas Dorper Club, and Paul &
Kathy Lewis and Darroll & Mary Grant

hope to start a Northwest Dorper Club
to serve Washington, Oregon, Northern
California and that region.  Our regional
clubs have become the backbone for
growth of our Dorper and White Dorper
breeds.  They help new breeders get
started, and provide a support network
for these newcomers which is SO
important to keeping people in the
business.  Congratulations are in order
for the Ohio Valley Dorper Club, Texas
Hill Country Dorper Club, Southeastern
Dorper Club and Mid-America Dorper
Club for their continued development.

For a six-month period from
October 1, 2010 through March 31,
2011, ADSBS will be running an
“amnesty program” to allow those who
have not kept up with registrations or
transfers to do so.  Sheep older than 18
months of age will be eligible for
registration at the younger rates, and
delinquent transfers can be processed at
the current prices.  We know of breeders
who have sold groups of sheep to buyers
who are now sorry they hadn’t kept the
papers up.  Please pass the word to these
folks that this program is available for a
short period of time.  We hope it will
bring a few people back to ADSBS, and
improve the value of their pedigreed
sheep.  Complete details will be published
in the Fall issue of The Dorper Report.

Good luck for a prosperous
Summer!

 

 

Quality Dorper SheepQuality Dorper SheepQuality Dorper SheepQuality Dorper SheepQuality Dorper Sheep
Fullblood & Percentage AvailableFullblood & Percentage AvailableFullblood & Percentage AvailableFullblood & Percentage AvailableFullblood & Percentage Available

Andy Stroud
Newell, Alabama

(256) 363-3606
Border Collies
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A strong crowd of Dorper enthusiasts gathered in Powell,
Ohio at the picturesque Riverwood Farms for the third
production sale of this foundation flock.  A total of 88 head of
Dorpers and White Dorpers went through the sale ring,
including wethers and some breeding stock selling “buyer’s
choice” on pairs.  The 67 breeding rams and ewes averaged
$1,052.

The 2009 National Champion Dorper Ram “Impressive”
was the high individual, as this ram brought $4,600 from
Broadmead Farms of Oregon.  Lobdell Dorpers of Illinois paid
$3,750 for the top yearling ram, and Malcolm McLeod of
Tennessee bought a stud ram at $3,200.  The top Fall ram
lamb sold for $3,400 to Frank Tostal of California, while David
& Jane Smith of Indiana paid $2,300 for their selection. Roeder
Ranch of Texas selected a Fall ram at $1,400 to round out the
better Dorper ram prices.

Blumenschein Dorpers of Ohio paid $1,050 for a top Dorper
brood ewe, while that ewe was topped by one at $1,100 to
David Anderson & Judy Harvey of West Virginia.  Malcolm

McLeod paid $900 for his pick, while Jessica Jean Larrick of
Ohio picked hers’ for $800.

Gina Byrd of Wyoming took the top two Dorper yearling
ewes at $1,700 and $1,600, while Seth Gillespie of Texas added
a $900 ewe. The top selling Dorper ewe was a Fall ewe lamb
at $2,600 going to Ethan Horton of Texas.  Seth Gillespie added
a $1,000 lamb, while Lobdell Dorpers got a pair for $750 and
$700.

In the White Dorpers, Gina Byrd got the top ram at $1,800
on a Fall lamb, as well as a $900 yearling. Broadmead Farms
purchased the top brood ewe at $750, while J.A. Lowery of
Tennessee added another at $700.  The top two yearling ewes
went to Alan McAnelly of Texas for $2,000 and $1,750, while
Broadmead Farms picked up one at $850.  The top female of
the sale was a $4,000 Fall ewe lamb selling to Alan McAnelly.
Broadmead Farms paid $1,000 for a ewe lamb, while Cecil
Book of Texas and John Scott of West Virginia each added
$900 lambs. Sheep sold from New Hampshire to California
with this nationwide Dorper crowd!

Riverwood Farms Production Sale



The American Dorper Sheep Breeders Society Board of Directors met by conference call on June 9, 2010.  The meeting was
called to order at 7:03 PM CDT by President Alan McAnelly.  Present on the call were Alan McAnelly, Doug VanWell, Ron
Guenther, Antonio Juarez, Tom Greene, Philip Glass, Kathy Lewis, and Vinson Kirchner.  Also participating were ADSBS
Registrar Ronda Sparks, ADSBS Executive Secretary Doug Gillespie, Director-candidate Daniel Rivers, and Bylaws Review
Committee Chair Darroll Grant.

The minutes of the January 17, 2010 conference call were presented.  MOVED, SECONDED AND VOTED to approve the
minutes as distributed.

Tom Greene presented the financial report.  On paper the Society has an almost $14,000 operating deficit for the first five
months of 2010.  However, $8,100 of that is Dorper Journal expenses that are more than offset by the income shown in 2009,
and we are just entering the busy season for registry work.  Some accounting adjustments need to be made, but it appears that
the Mid-America Sale broke even, and the Journal resulted in a $7,600 profit.  Tom also discussed his new spreadsheet detailing
the “Special Projects” expenses and income.

Ronda Sparks presented a registry report.  Registrations and transfers are holding steady for the first five months of the year.
The new 4th Edition of “Dorpers Into The New Century”  has arrived from South Africa. Due to purchase and shipping, these will
need to be sold at $50 per copy to break even.

The Board discussed plans for meeting and social at the 2010 National Sale in Sedalia. Ronda will request a meeting site from
Larry Mead for a 3:00 PM Wednesday meeting, and the Social
will be held at 5:30 PM at the barn.  Antonio Juarez, Philip and
Jennifer Glass have agreed to host the gathering.  Ronda will
send out an email to the membership once plans are final. At
the 3 PM meeting, committee chairs will report to the
membership on ongoing activities.

Committee Reports: Advertising, Marketing & Promotion:
Vinson Kirchner reported that one Dorper magazine article has
been authored by Doug Gillespie, and it was run in Ranch &
Rural Living and The Banner Sheep Magazine.  Sheep!
Magazine has indicated an interest in a new article.  We are
preparing additional articles from the videos produced at the
various seminars this year.  Doug VanWell will present the
committee report at Sedalia.

Show & Sale Committee:  Doug Gillespie reported for
Warren Cude that the Mid-America Show & Sale was very
successful in Oklahoma, and that 150 head were consigned to
the Southern States Show & Sale in Tennessee.  Daniel Rivers
reported on promotion and planning going on for this event,
including the Tennessee Sheep Producers Association’s co-
sponsorship of our educational program.  Gillespie also reported
that NAILE had approved a Dorper Junior Show for November
14 in addition to the Open Dorper Show on November 18.
The 2011 National Show is all set for January 22 in Fort Worth,
and the 2010 AGM will be held January 23, 2011 in Fort Worth.

Youth Committee:  Philip Glass indicated that he would
have a full report for the Sedalia meeting.  So far, 27 ewe
lambs have been futurity nominated, and we expect more at
upcoming sales.  Three youth purchase vouchers were awarded
at the Mid-America Sale and three more will be drawn at Sedalia.
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American Dorper
Sheep Breeders’ Society
Board of Directors Conference Call – June 9, 2010

CRANE CREEK DORPERS &
WHITE DORPERS, ccdorpers.com

*Prolific, year round breeding,
*shedding, RR rams for sale
*Transport/e xport services
*1000 head ewes
*Stephanie Mitcham, 3061 160th St.
Sumner, IOWA 50674; Tel: 563-578-5665
sam@netins.net   www.ccdorpers.com

 CCD0885R, REGAL RAMSES, 4 yr old
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Showmanship classes will be held at Sedalia and Tennessee.
Bylaws Review Committee:  Darroll Grant presented several

update suggestions on the current bylaws.  The first involves
the terms of office for officers, suggesting terms follow the
fiscal year of January 1 to December 31.  The second would
change the way the President and Vice President are elected;
proposed that the Board elect these officers from current Board
members who have served for a year.  It was also suggested
that we correct the incorporation information in Article 1.  It
was MOVED, SECONDED AND UNANIMOUSLY VOTED
to support these changes and recommend them for membership
vote at the next AGM.

Philip Glass provided an update on the online pedigree
database proposal from Agricultural Business Research Institute
(ABRI) from Australia.  For a $2,500 initial setup cost and $60
per month maintenance fee, ABRI would provide an internet-
based database program for the membership to access pedigree
information provided by ADSBS.  Kathy Lewis felt that the
database should provide ONLY pedigree information and not
codon, show results or production records, as these are harder
to verify.  It was noted that we need outreach to the membership
on how to use this service, and Kathy Lewis, Philip Glass and
Doug VanWell all volunteered to assist. It was MOVED,
SECONDED AND VOTED to proceed with the APRI proposal
for an online pedigree database.

Kathy Lewis raised the issue of providing a volume discount

for registry work.  It was also suggested that ADSBS consider
an “amnesty period” for people who haven’t kept up their
papers and desire to catch up.  For a six-month period
beginning October 1, 2010 and expiring March 31, 2011,
registrations for ALL Purebred/Fullblood animals, irregardless
of age, would be $10, and for percentages it would be $5 per
head.  Transfers would be $10 for Fullbloods/Purebreds and
$5 for percentages, irregardless of date of sale.  It was
MOVED, SECONDED AND VOTED to table the volume
discount idea until further data on the financial impact is
available, but to proceed with the “amnesty period” for a six-
month period as outlined.

There was discussion about the reasons for using 18
months as the age break for registration rates.  This will be put
on a future agenda.

The Board went into an Executive session at 8:50 PM
CDT for the purpose of a performance review of the Executive
Secretary.  During that session it was MOVED, SECONDED
AND VOTED to provide an additional $2,000 in expense
reimbursement to the Executive Secretary in this year’s budget,
and to have the President send a letter of appreciation to the
Executive Secretary for his work with ADSBS.  The meeting
was adjourned at 9:15 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Douglas P. Gillespie
Executive Secretary

Motel Reservation Infor mation for
2011 National Dorper Show

in Fort Wor th, Texas
The 2010 Annual General Membership meeting of the American Dorper Sheep Breeders Society will be held during the 2011

National Dorper Show at the Fort Worth Stock Show in Fort Worth, Texas.  The National Show activities will be held from early
Saturday, January 22 (ADSBS Junior National Show, National Open Show, National Elite Dorper Sale) through the AGM on
Sunday, January 23.

The Dallas-Fort Worth area is hosting the NFL Super Bowl in early February, and hotel reservations must be made early to
avoid competing with pre-Super Bowl festivities.  We encourage you to book your motel rooms right away!  ADSBS is suggesting
rooms that are nearby the Will Rogers Coliseum, as follows:

· Fairfield Inn & Suites , 1505 S. University Drive, Ft. Worth (817-335-2000)
· Spring Hill Suites, 3250 Lovell Ave., Ft. Worth (817-878-2554)
· Courtyard Ft. Worth, 3150 Riverfront Drive, Ft. Worth (817-335-1300)

Further details and a full schedule of the 2011 National Dorper Show, including the 2011 National Dorper Junior Show and
an “Elite Dorper Seed Stock Sale”, will be published in upcoming issues.  However, we wanted to issue this “early warning”
about the need to make motel reservations early.
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REGIONAL  D ORPER  C LUBS

Mid-South Dorper ClubMid-South Dorper ClubMid-South Dorper ClubMid-South Dorper ClubMid-South Dorper Club
Submitted by J. Daniel Rivers

Dorpers are surging toward the front of the sheep industry
in the South.  An established program at The University of
Kentucky gives us concrete research to validate the claims of
Southern Dorper breeders. Our claim is that, even under the
traditionally inhibiting heat, humidity and high parasite levels
of our region, Dorpers produce more pounds of lamb faster
and at less expense to the producer than other breeds.  Over
the past decade, we have seen the numbers of meat / hair
sheep dramatically increase in our sale barns.  Today, our
auctions are dominated by Dorpers, Dorper crosses and other
hair breeds.  The consumer clearly prefers our product, as
evidenced by the success of the Scott County (VA) Hair Sheep
Association.  They enjoy an exclusive relationship to provide
all of the lamb sold in the Food City chain of grocery stores.
The demand of ethnic markets all over the South for our lambs
grows and, as yet, is not met.  While our breeders strive to

fulfill the demands of the Southern market for Dorpers, many
opportunities exist for established breeders and for those wishing
to start in the Dorper business.

The ADSBS is putting unprecedented support behind
Dorpers in the South.   The first Southern States Dorper Show
and Sale will be held on Friday and Saturday, July 23rd-24th, in
Cookeville, TN.  This event represents the first time a breed
association has sponsored a major show and sale in the state
of TN.  Friday’s events consist primarily of educational
programs, followed by youth showmanship, a lamb B-B-Q
and preview of sheep for sale on Saturday.  Thanks to the
growth of our breed in the South, the TN Sheep Producers’
Association is holding their annual Field Day in conjunction
with Friday’s events.  Mr. Bill Kuecker of the TSPA is organizing
much of the program for Friday.  The day begins at 10 A.M.
with live evaluation of 25 lambs according to the grading system
used in TN and KY.  The next portion of the program features
evaluation of two lamb carcasses.  After a lunch break, four
different producers will share their experiences with differing

(Continued on Next Page)


